Sandy Town Council



Minutes of a meeting of the Finance & General Purposes Committee of Sandy Town Council held in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy on Monday 30 January 2012 at 7.30pm.

Present:   Cllrs N Aldis, W Jackson, Mrs S Lunn, K Lynch, C Osborne, M Pettitt, Mrs M Runchman, M Scott (Chairman), D Sharman, R Smith, Mrs J Smyth, Mrs S Sutton, G White.
Absent: Cllrs J Ali, M Pettitt and Mrs S Stacey.
The Town Clerk was in attendance.
	1
	Apologies for absence (64/2011-12)
Apologies for absence had been received from Cllrs Ali, Pettitt and Stacey.


	2
	Declaration of Interests (65/2011-12)
a) Personal
None

b) Prejudicial 
Cllr Sutton declared a personal and prejudicial interest in matters pertaining to the RSPB as a member of staff.


	3
	Planning Applications received for comment by Sandy Town Council (66/2011-12)
1) CB/TPO/12/0004 Works to trees 76 London Road Sandy.
It was resolved: to make no objections to the application.
2) CB/11/04422/FULL Erection of two chalet bungalows and separate garage with home office on first floor at land adjacent to Cobblers Cottage, The Baulk, Beeston.  

It was resolved: to make no objections because this new proposal is superior to previously submitted designs and is sympathetic to the size of the site, it would also improve the street scene.
3)  CB/12/00035/FULL First floor extension to rear and erection of detached double garage to front at 19 Mill Lane Sandy.
It was resolved: to make no objections to the proposed development.
4) CB/12/00106/LB External cladding of existing walls at Park House Nursing Home, Mill Lane, Sandy.
It was resolved: to make no objections to the proposed development.
5) CB/12/00181/FULL Erection of two storey rear extension at 37 Woolfield Sandy.
It was resolved: to make no objections to the proposed development.


	4
	Minutes of the Previous Meeting (67/2011-12)
It was resolved: that the minutes of the Finance & General Purposes Committee held on 12 December 2011 be approved as a correct record of proceedings.


	5
	Position of outstanding authorised contracted works (68/2011-12) 
(a) Special Items from the Revenue Account

Election costs


£6,000.00


Work completed, invoice still awaited.

It was resolved: that the position be noted and carried forward. 
Mobile CCTV monitoring
£1,200.00

Invoice awaited.  
It was resolved: that the position be noted and carried forward.
Grants and Donations

£2,150

It was resolved: that the item be noted and deleted.
(b) Capital Account


Chamber heaters



£1,000.00
Order placed, Committee noted that the cheapest quoted price had increased by £100 to £1,100 since the original quotations had been received.  
It was resolved: that the position be noted and carried forward.


	6
	Minutes of Policies Sub-committee and Proposed New Standing Orders for Sandy Town Council (69/2011-12)
Minutes of a meeting of the policies sub-committee held on 

10 January 2012 had been circulated before the meeting.

It was resolved: to receive the minutes.  It was noted that the date and time of the next meeting had been changed to 4.30 pm on Wednesday 4 February 2012.
The Committee discussed the recommendation of the sub-committee to adopt new Standing Orders based on the NALC model standing orders produced in 2010.  Typographical errors in the proposed Standing Orders were corrected and the Standing Orders were amended as shown on the attached document.

It was resolved: to adopt the amended proposed Standing Orders with immediate effect.



	7
	Walkers are Welcome (70/2011-12)
A report from the Clerk on progress with the Town Council’s plan to seek accreditation for Sandy under the Walkers are Welcome Scheme was circulated in advance of the meeting.  
It was resolved: to note and approve the actions taken to date.


	8
	Diamond Jubilee (71/2011-12)
A report from the Clerk on progress with the Town Council’s proposed Diamond Jubilee Walk leaflet had been circulated before the meeting and the Clerk responded to questions about the costs, printing and cartography arrangements for the leaflet which was still a work in progress.  It was noted that production of the leaflet would contribute to the accreditation criteria for Walkers are Welcome. 
It was resolved: that Council noted the report confirmed its wish for this leaflet to be produced and approved the necessary expenditure subject to specific and detailed quotations and the outcome of grant/sponsorship applications.


	9


	Sandy Sports and Leisure Centre/Jenkins Pavilion (60/2011-12)
A report from the Clerk had been circulated before the meeting which described the outcome of a meeting held on 19 January 2012 between officers of CBC, The Deputy Mayor, Cllr White and the Clerk.  
It was resolved: to note this report and to authorise the Clerk to pursue possible alternative management arrangements for the Jenkins Pavilion for the year 2012/13 for further consideration by the Council.



	10 
	Sandy Town Council Communications (61/2011-12)
A report from the Clerk on progress with aspects of Sandy Town Council’s communications had been circulated before the meeting.

It was resolved: to note the report.  
Website

The contents of the report were discussed and additional sample pages for the new website were distributed.  Work on the website would continue and feedback was provided from the Council.  A quotation for design of letter headed paper, compliment slips etc using the same artwork used for the website in order that the Council could consider a “rebranding” exercise had been obtained and amounted to £295.
It was resolved: to purchase the design work for future use on Town Council correspondence and publications.
Annual Report

The Committee discussed the production and timing of the Annual Report/Yellow Bulletin and alternative methods of inviting the public to the Annual Town Meeting.
It was resolved: to change arrangements for the Council’s annual report and invitations to the Annual Town Meeting and to ask the Communications sub-committee to consider alternative formats for the annual report for consideration at the Town Council meeting to be held on 27 February 2012.
Publicity Leaflet explaining the role of Sandy Town Council
Following discussion it was resolved: to ask the Communications sub-committee to prepare a draft leaflet explaining the role of the Town Council and ways of contacting the Council for consideration by the Town Council at a future meeting.
Council noted that production of all publicity materials was to be met from within the existing budget provision.



	11
	Chamber Hire and use of premises (62/2011-12)

A report from the Clerk on the increased letting of the Town Council Chamber and its implications for the staff team had been circulated before the meeting and this was discussed.  The Clerk was able to provide additional information about recent enquiry from CBC Housing Needs Service about holding a surgery in the Committee Room.  The Committee made clear that it did want to promote the letting of the Chamber and encouraged the Clerk to promote this as planned.  It was agreed that (provided additional income was generated) it would be possible to secure extra support for the existing staff if additional cleaning, washing up etc became necessary in the future.   The committee was in favour of letting the Committee room to CBC Housing Needs and discussed the implications for the Council.  It was resolved: to authorise the Clerk to offer use of the premises for one day per week for a period of one year at a nominal cost of £1,000. The arrangements would be reviewed after one year.


	12
	Town Team Meeting (63/2011-12)
Following questions from electors at the Town Council meeting on 23 January 2012 the committee discussed the current state and future development of Sandy town centre.  Differing views were expressed.  It was noted that retailers in the town had arranged a community meeting on 23 February 2012 at the Baptist Hall commencing at 7 pm to which all councillors would be invited.  The purpose of the meeting was to test public opinion about the feasibility of developing a Town Team for Sandy composed of representatives of local businesses, landlords, councils, public organisations and the community.  It was resolved: to support and encourage this initiative and to ensure there would be adequate Town Council representation at the meeting.
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